SCCA Chess Disputes Committee

Battersea v Kingston – Alexander Cup – 21st December 2009

The Chess Disputes Committee met on 23rd February 2010 to consider an appeal relating to the above match.

On the evening in question the weather conditions were extremely adverse and players from both teams had great difficulty reaching the venue. Prior to the start of play it was agreed that the match would take place over a reduced number of boards with the teams comprising only players who had arrived (or whose arrival was known to be imminent.) The team lists exchanged comprised 8 players on each side, a reduction from the normal 10. 

Unfortunately Kingston included in their list a player who did not in fact arrive and the game in question was initially recorded as a win by default for Battersea. With this game included, Battersea won 4.5 – 3.5.

Graeme Buckley, the Inter Club Tournaments Director, ruled that this result should stand. Kingston appealed, seeking to have the match annulled and replayed.

We sympathise with Kingston, who were anxious to honour a fixture in difficult circumstances. We nevertheless feel that it was their responsibility to declare a team list which accorded with the revised conditions for the match. The reasons why this did not happen remain unclear and it is not surprising that there was a certain degree of confusion. However, there is no suggestion that Battersea were in any way responsible for the problem.

Accordingly we resolved to uphold the Director’s ruling and to reject the appeal.

We recommend to the Board that this statement be published on the SCCA website.

Finally, David Sedgwick wishes to apologise to all concerned for the delay in holding the meeting. That was his responsibility and not that of any other member of the Committee.

David Sedgwick, Chairman                                                                                                             Mike Gunn                                                                                                                                   Kevin Thurlow                                                                                                                                 Richard Tillett
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